
Senior Citizens Commission 
Regular Meeting  

March 6, 2018 
Minutes 

 
The Senior Citizens Commission held a regular meeting on March 6, 2018 at the Senior Center at 1:00 
P.M. Present at the meeting were members: Chair Paula Friez, Helen Winkler, Cheryl Udin and Sally 
Tracy. The Director of Senior and Social Services Carrie Concatelli was also in attendance.  
 
1. Call to order  
Paula Friez called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m. 
 
2. Public Comment   
Nothing at this time 
  
3. Approval of Minutes: 
December 5, 2017 
Helen Winkler made a motion to accept the minutes as written, Sally Tracy seconded the motion. The 
motion passed unanimously.  
 
4. Municipal Agent Report 
Carrie Concatelli stated the food panty at the senior center is running low. Carrie let the Commission 
members know she has put up a new white board that lets everyone know what items are needed each 
week for the pantry. Carrie stated that there has been more traffic and people coming in asking more 
questions and seeking help and resources. 
  
5. Old Business 
A. Review of Recent Programs 
i. Annual Holiday Luncheon, A Villa Louisa, 12/7 
The lunch had a great turnout and everyone said they had a wonderful time.  
ii. Cookie Tasting, Bolton High School, 12/18  
Everyone had a great time and there were a lot of varieties of cookies.   
Everyone stated the potluck on 1/24 was fantastic. The February 14th meeting with Deanna Jackson who 
is a cranial/ massage therapist talked about self-care and was very informative.      
 
6. New Business 
a. Review of Upcoming Programs 
i. West Point Trip 4/24 
The senior center is offering a trip to West Point on 4/24. The trip includes coach transportation, a tour of 
West Point Academy, lunch at hotel Thayer and beautiful views of the Hudson Valley. The cost is 
$108.00 and tickets must be reserved by Friday March 23rd.  
ii. Monthly Meetings 3/28 and 4/25 
March 28th at 12 PM will be lunch and “Folk Songs for Fine Folks”. Fun times singing 60’s era folk songs 
with special guest Sandy Hall on the acoustic guitar. April 25th at 12 PM the annual Women’s Club 
Luncheon will host a tea party.   
 
b. 20TH Anniversary Celebration Planning  
The Bolton Senior Center was built and dedicated 20 years ago. Paula asked the Commission what 
everyone would like to do to celebrate. Paula suggested having the 20th anniversary the last weekend in 
September along with Heritage Farm Weekend with more details to follow. Carrie stated she has already 



interviewed five seniors to get as much background information and experiences. Carrie stated she would 
like to interview more if anyone is interested.  
  
c. Election of New Vice-Chairman  
Paula stated the board is looking for a new vice-chairman as well as other board members to fill the 
vacancies.  
d. One Member Needed for Commission  
The Commission is still looking for new members to fill vacant seats on the board.  
 
7. Adjournment  
Cheryl made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Sally. The motion passed and the meeting was adjourned 
at 2:04 P.M. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 

  
  
Corrine O’Brien  
Board Clerk 
 
PLEASE SEE THE MINUTES OF SUBSEQUENT MEETINGS FOR THE APPROVAL OF THESE 
MINUTES AND ANY CORRECTIONS HERETO.  
 
 
 
   
 
  
  
  


